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Chairman’s Statement

PYI Corporation Limited Interim Report 2007

PYI delivered strong 
performance during the first 
half of the year. With a net 
profit of $232 million, we 
are delighted to declare an 
interim dividend of 1.5 cents.

Dear Shareholders,

I  am delighted to present our interim report and condensed 
consolidated financial statements for PYI Corporation Limited and its 
subsidiaries for the six-month period ended 30 September 2006.

PYI delivered strong performance during the first half of the year. Net 
profit of $232 million (2005: $149 million), representing an increase of 
55%, was achieved on underlying turnover of $1,706 million.

Earnings per share rose 47% to 16 cents per share (2005: 10.9 cents per 
share). Our shareholders' funds stood at $2,547 million, representing 
$1.74 per share. After the payment of a special dividend of 22.2 cents 
per share in June 2006, the Board is pleased to declare the regular 
interim dividend of 1.5 cents per share, which will be distributed to 
shareholders in February 2007.
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During this period, PYI was well advanced with the divestment 
program of non-core assets and the investment program in Nantong 
Port Group and Minsheng Gas. Signing of the collaboration agreement 
with PetroChina represented a giant leap forward in the development 
of Yangkou Port. Your Group is now solidly focused on its strategy to 
become the leading port player in the Yangtze River region. Please 
refer to the Managing Director's Report for a detailed review of 
our operations.

Finally, the Board welcomed the appointment of Mr Leung Po Wing, 
Bowen Joseph GBS, JP as an independent non-executive director in 
August. Mr Leung brings with him a wealth of experience and a 
strong network that will contribute immensely to the effectiveness of 
the Board.

As we approach the holiday season, I would like to take this 
opportunity to wish all of our shareholders prosperity and success in 
the new year; and to thank all of you for your continued support and 
confidence in our strategic vision. 

Yours faithfully,

Joseph Chow OBE, JP

Chairman

Hong Kong, 14 December 2006


